You asked:

From the Councils Buildings at Risk register/information, and within the dates 1st October 2011 – 31st September 2016, please send me:

1.   The number of Notices served (Section 215, Repairs Notice, Urgent Works, Compulsory Purchase Orders), if any, relating specifically to the attached entries; within the dates specified above

Answer:
No notices of any kind served on heritage at risk sites as identified in the 2011 heritage at risk register. We have however issued 2 section 215 notices on the Corah Factory, which would be on an updated register if one were produced since 2011. A further section 215 notice was also issued on Shahista House, 37-43 Rutland Street, which would also have been included on an updated register.

Most improvements to heritage at risk sites have been achieved through the planning process and ongoing negotiations with owners without the need of formal notices being served; although they have been threatened in some instances.

2.   Contact details of officers (job title, not name), that are directly involved in the process of identifying buildings, forming lists, and processing caseloads relating to BAR. These are usually conservation, enforcement or planning officers, but could include officers from different disciplines (ie economic development, housing, estates) 

Building Conservation Officers & Enforcement Officers (including Planning Officers seconded to enforcement team)
planning@leiceser.gov.uk
 3.    If Historic England, Heritage Lottery grants, and/or local Authority budgets are available, how much has been spent on repairing BAR, recovering costs; or on compulsory purchase orders within the dates specified above.

The Council does not hold this information.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

The Conservation team have a historic building grant scheme.  In the time period of this request, approx. £21,500 of this has been grant aided to heritage assets that could be considered ‘at risk’.

In addition to this, the Council has acquired some heritage at risk sites (i.e. Friars Mills, Bath Lane) and spent its own capital funding on repairs.  But the repairs also include European Regional Development Fund money. 

4.   How many buildings on the attached list are currently in use? 

From the 2011 register, 18 out of 38 heritage assets are now in use.

5.   How many buildings on the list have been demolished as a result of neglect/insufficient action?

1 Building has been demolished in this time (103 Highcross Street, All Saints Brewery)

6.   Is the information received from this request fully up to date or taken from registers/information more than 2 years old?

The information is out of date as the last complete register was published in 2011. The information provided about those buildings on this register is up-to-date.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

